
We are approaching the completion of key activities under the FAS 
project in Poland. As part of active cooperation with schools in the 
voivodeship of Lodz successfully we manage to accomplish testing 
of pedagogical model and workshops for parents. We are also 
completing the implementation of Circle Studies for teachers and 
educators. Below are a few words about each of these activities.
In the frame of FAS project the meeting with teachers have been 
organized to discuss the methodology of testing phase.

There were also workshops for parents - one of these workshops 
took place at the Primary School in Bobrowniki (province of Lodz). 
Over 40 parents took part in the meeting. The workshop was an 
opportunity to reflect on the importance of emotional intelligence 
in child development. The meeting was an inspiration for parents to 
explore this area and also encouragement to work with children in 
the home environment.

We managed to organize 11 groups of Circle Studies. Meetings of 
the first groups began in October / November 2019. We plan to 
complete the Circle Studies cycle in February/March 2020. Circle 
Studies are an opportunity for teachers and educators to exchange 
ideas and discussions about ESL and to develop life skills and social 
competences among students.

www.fineatschool.eu

FAS − WSBINOZ NEWSLETTER

This project has been funded with support from the European Commission.
This communication reects the views only of the author, and the Commission cannot be 
held responsible for any use which may be made of the information contained therein.


